CAT'S TALES



Newsletter of the Jaguar Drivers' Club Queensland Inc Sunshine Coast Register

November 2019

A Drive in the Country- (Stu and Wendy Gross)

The forecast was for a scorcher but 26 valiant souls gathered in Mueller Park near Bli Bli for the final run of the year.





Despite leaving very early the trip leaders were far from the first there. Note to self- do not use a brand new Garmin for the first time when it is important to be there. This little darling decided that taking the Caloundra exit then driving through Kawana in peak hour to join the Sunshine Mwy was the best route to take-NOT!!!









Briefing done, we exited the park. The leading car got through the lights but no one else did. Wendy got flustered and insisted Stu go right at the castle instead of left. As a result Peter Lehrke did a fine job leading the run all the way to Peachester. Not that he seemed to mind, particularly winding down Bald Knob Rd and through Tunnel Ridge Rd. Usually the views on both roads are spectacular but, although the country was still quite lush, the visibility was poor because of the smoke haze.

Sadly Barry and Lin didn't get to see any of that since for the third time on a run their Jaguar wanted the attention of RACQ.





Just to prove Lin and Barry were there at the start!

By the morning tea stop at Peachester it was already very warm but shade was found. Some chose the coffee shop and some the picnic tables.











Three more cars joined us there. These were members from the southern end of the Register.

Once our convoy joined the Woodford-Maleny Rd and then on the D'Aguilar Hwy, the effect of the drought and the fires in the Toowoomba area became even more noticeable. Thank goodness all were in air-conditioned cars because the temperature kept rising.





Lunch was to be at the historic Exchange Hotel in Kilcoy. Originally we had been booked for the Beer Garden which has a great atmosphere. When confirming numbers, in light of the forecast, we changed to the air-conditioned dining room much to everyone's relief. Everyone could enjoy their lunch. Marg went outside for a brief time and informed us on her return that it was 39 degrees.













At Kilcoy, we were joined by JDCQ Vice President Perry and Helen, the Regalia Officer, who came across from Gatton to join us for lunch. They brought with them some of the new shirts made for female members.



Not a bad way to end the 2019 touring season!

For those interested in history......





Chairman's Report November 2019

Hello All As the year draws to a close it is time to look back on what has been a good year.

We have had interesting runs and events ranging from a splendid morning tea at Merv & Lynn Jacksons home to a day at the beach with Ian & Vicki McKinney and a drive through the country with lunch at Kilcoy organised by Stu & Wendy Gross. There were other memorable events but the crowning glory would be the 30th Anniversary weekend at Kingaroy. This event went without a hitch and was a good refection on the efficiency of our committee.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our committee for their splendid work throughout the year. Without their support these events would not have happened. I would also like to thank Pacific Jaguar and Leunis Kruger, Dealer Principal, for their continued support for our Register.

Our next event is the Register Christmas Party on 1 December at Best Western at Kawana. If you have not booked yet please do with our Secretary, Margaret Day.

Until next time safe driving

Lindsay Price

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

DECEMBER

Sunday 01st Christmas Party – Best Western Lake Kawana Hotel. If you haven't already booked and wish to come Contact Marg Day marg-day@outlook.com urgently

JANUARY 2020

Sunday 26th JDCQ Australia Day BBQ

Bullocky's Rest Picnic Area Joyner on Lake Samsonvale from 10am. BYO everything although there are quite a few picnic tables. There will be some goodies from JDCQ.

SC Australia Day at Lindsay's- details in December Cat's Tales

Save the Date

A JDCQ Inter-Register Rally is proposed for 19-21 June 2020 in Bundaberg. Among the attractions there are the Rum distillery, a river cruise, the Bert Hinkler Museum, a Botanical Garden train tour and the Mon Repos turtle hatching.

It is planned Stu and Wendy will lead the SC Register to Gympie for lunch. Friday night will be a joint dinner, Saturday a mix of options including a scenic drive, probably with another dinner on Saturday night. A farewell breakfast, and maybe a short event, is being considered for Sunday morning. There is no reason those who don't have to rush back couldn't stay on for longer.

This is not going to be like a National Rally in terms of costs. Hopefully it will be more like a Register weekend away. We are all JDCQ members and it would be good for us to all meet up and share our stories.

We need to have an idea of how many members are interested in going before we can take planning further. If you think you might be interested please email goodwillpark@hotmail.com so that you can receive updates.

Interested in checking out other Registers'events?

JDCQ Calendar of Events

JDCQ Facebook

Committee Members

Chairman: Lindsay Price M: 0414 622 781

E: lindsu@outlook.com

Vice Chairman: Joe Day M: 0419 717 590

E: joseph-day@outlook.com

Secretary: Marg Day M: 0407 621 724

E: marg-day@outlook.com

Correspondence to -

109 Palmview Forest Drive, Palmview 4553.

Treasurer: John Herbert M: 0423 380 092

E: herbert.casino@gmail.com

Editor: Wendy Gross M: 0498 203 257

E: goodwillpark@hotmail.com

Committee

Members

Susan Price: Debbie Herbert: Ian & Vicki McKinney

